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                    Portland Pomfret Dunkirk Sewer District Board of Directors

                        Minutes – May 29th 2019 PPDSD Board Meeting
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mike Mathews, Laura Sarek, Richard Purol, Paula Coats, Marlene Webster, Dan Larish
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Joe Carapella
NON- MEMBERS 

PRESENT:  Scott Cummings (Director)   
VISITORS:  None               
CALL TO ORDER:     3:02 pm

PUBLIC COMMENTS:    None

Chairman Mathews opened the meeting and let the board members know that there were three proposals to the RFP for funding assistance for sewer infrastructure studies.  Of the three proposals, Barton & Loguidice Engineering appears to have the best proposal that meets the district’s needs.  A scoring sheet was handed out to the members showing Barton & Loguidice with the best score.

A motion was introduced by Dan Larish to accept Barton & Loguidice Engineering’s proposal for funding assistance to the County Sewer Districts, seconded by Richard Purol: Carried
Director Cummings talked to the board about a problem at Pump Station #3.  The two base elbows and discharge piping in the wet well needs to be replaced.  It looks like we can buy the parts through the operating budget and put an RFP together to look for a contractor to do the work.

Motion for adjournment was made by Marlene Webster and was seconded by Paula Coats, Carried at 4:05 pm 
The next meeting for the PPDSD Board will be Tuesday July 30th, 2019 at 3:00 pm at the Town of Dunkirk meeting room.   

                                                                       Respectfully Submitted,

                                                                       Scott Cummings

                                                                       Director     
